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OFFICE OF THE MINISTER FOR JUSTICE, EQUALITY AND L_ AW REFORM
OIFIG AN AIRE DLI AGUS CIRT, COMHIONANNAIS AGUS ATHECHOIRITHE DL

Ms Mary Maguire

Meeting Administrator

South Dublin Co. Council

County Hall

Town Centre

Tallaght .
Dublin 24 '

"
19 Match, 2009
Dear Ms Maguire,

I am directed by the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform, Mt. Dermot Ahern T.D., to
refer to your correspondence of 17th Novembq, 2008 regarding the Pprovision of a second
Garda Station in the Tallaght area. The delay in responding is regretted,

The Joint Policing Committees (JPC's) provide a valuable forum for consultations, discussions
and recommendations on matters affecting the policing of the local authotity's administrative
area. The guidelines in relation to the JPC's dealing with the subject matter of meetings includes
dealing with the levels and patterns of ctime, disorder and anti-social behaviour and in this
context the stationing of Gardai could fall to be considered by the JPC. That said, the
procedures governing a decision on the opening of a new Garda station is set-out in the Garda
Siochana Acts. In summary, any such proposals must in the first instance be made by the Garda
Commissioner in the context of the Annual Policing Plans in accordance with Section 22 of the
1995 Act. Each Annual Policing Plan, when approved by the Minister, is laid before both
Houses of the Oireachtas. The outcome of discussions at the JPC will no doubt make a very
valuable contribution to the debate but you will appreciate that any decision in relation to a new
station must, of course, be in accordance with the provisions in the Garda Siochana Acts.

The Minister is informed by the Garda Commissioner that Garda personnel assigned throughout
the country, together with overall policing arrangements and operational strategy are continually
monitored and reviewed. Such monitoring ensures that optimum use is made of Garda resources
and the best possible service is provided to the public. In that regard, the requirements of
Tallaght will be fully considered by the Commissioner within the overall context of the needs of
Garda Divisions throughout the country.

You may also be interested to know that the Garda authorities, in addition to considering the
longer term plans for the existing Garda station site at Tallaght, have plans at an advanced stage
to provide additional accommodation to cater for 50 personnel adjacent to the existing station.
This will alleviate immediate accommodation pressure at the station.

Yours sincerely,

— (=
Private Secretary
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